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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL

HEALTH SERVICES ADVISORY COMMITTEE

CHILDREN’S BOARD OF HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY, TAMPA
THURSDAY, JUNE 18, 2015
1:30 P.M. – 3:00 P.M.

MINUTES 
	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting was called to order by Priya Rajkumar, Co-Chair at 1:31 p.m.  

	ATTENDANCE


	Members Present: Chirag Amin, Nicole Frigel, Maribel Martinez, Jim Roth, Priya Rajkumar, Peggy Wallace
Members Absent: Barry Rodwick, 
Guests Present: Joe Parramore, Leslie Betts, Vicki Kenyon, Candace Dornstander, Marty Clemmons, Jewel Bernard, Dave Konnerth, Kirsty Gutierrez, Elizabeth Rugg, Tonya Johnson 
Grantee Staff Present: Collette Lawson
Lead Agency Staff Present: Demarcus Holden
Health Councils Staff Present:  Lisa Nugent, Julie Gnage


	CHANGES TO AGENDA
	None 

	ADOPTION OF MINUTES
	The minutes for March 19, 2015 were approved with no changes (M: Roth; S: Martinez). 

	CARE COUNCIL REPORT
	Marty Clemmons gave the Care Council report for the meeting held on June 3, 2015 at the Children’s Board of Hillsborough County. 

Dorinda Seth announced that the grantee’s office received the full notice of grant award for the 2015-2016 grant year. The award represents a 3.5% increase over last year for an award amount of $10,282,968. The increase was seen in all pieces of the award (supplemental, Minority AIDS Initiative, and core).  The grantee’s office is asking current providers about unmet needs, and will bring allocation recommendations to the Resource Prioritization and Allocation Recommendations Committee (RPARC) next week. 

Dorinda shared that a replacement to CAREWare was secured and the new system will formally begin on January 1, 2016. 

Demarcus Holden provided an update on the local Insurance Services Program (ISP). The ISP program was experiencing a shortfall of funds due to increased demand and would have run out of money to assist clients this month. The Lead Agency was able to find funding in the General Revenue (GR) contract to bolster the program for the coming months with $43,000.

Demarcus noted that Ryan White providers might be getting phone calls from Jeffery Storm about a CAREWare users form. All users need to complete a form if there are any questions, contact Demarcus. 

Part B finished their monitoring for all contracts and are currently fully staffed.  

Lisa Nugent welcomed Julie Gnage on board as the new Ryan White Planner. 

Lisa asked all members to complete a new confidentiality and alternate form. Members were instructed not to write in “Any Associate Member” as their alternate as there are no associate members at this time.  Members were also reminded to tell staff when they were going to be absent from Care Council and to send their alternate whenever possible. Three absences are allowed from Care Council per year. Absences are excused in the case of illness. Members asked that excused absences be looked into further to expand the definition of what constitutes an excused absence from a Care Council meeting.
One new member application was presented and passed by acclamation. The Care Council welcomed Ginger Rockey-Johnson as a voting member. 

The next Care Council meeting will be July 1, 2015.



	PHARMACY FORMULARY DISCUSSION
	Leslie Betts from Hillsborough Health Department’s mail order pharmacy discussed the current medication formulary. Years ago when the state was going through the ADAP crisis, the formulary was narrowed and over-the-counter (OTC) products were removed. The pharmacists have requested that some OTC products be added back to the formulary. Leslie presented a handout of six OTC products. The OTC products being requested are listed below:

           1. Artificial Tears Eye Ointment 
Net Cost: $1.88


2. Clotrimazole 1% Cream 30gm (Athlete’s Foot Cream) 

               Net Cost: $1.07


3. Miralax Laxative Powder 8.4 
Net Cost: $8.33


4. Amlactin Lotion 12%, 225gm (Moisturizer)  Net Cost: $9.48


5. Lamisil AT 1% cream 30gm (Antifungal Ointment)


              Net Cost: $10.10


6. Sarna Lotion 0.5% 222ml (Anti-Itch Lotion) 
Net Cost: $4.72

Please note: The net cost associated with each item is the net cost to the pharmacy not the net cost to the Ryan White Program.

Members discussed the products presented and associated costs to the program. Leslie noted that the money is there to pay for these products. The committee discussed program income monies that are used to stock cabinets of OTCs at medical provider offices. 

A motion was made by Jim Roth and seconded by Peggy Wallace to add the six OTC products presented and for there to be a full review of the formulary in September.  A roll call vote was held and yielded (6 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain) votes.  The motion passed. 

Leslie discussed the transgender population that the health department sees in the pharmacy. She noted that there are ~8 clients currently with 4 of those being Ryan White clients. It was previously decided that Hormone Replacement Therapy (HRT) would not be covered by the Ryan White formulary. Leslie asked the committee to reconsider and cover all HRT medications. 
Members discussed how and if HRT relates to a person’s HIV status and HIV care.  When a person starts HRT they must stay on it for the rest of their life. Now patients are paying cash. Leslie noted the cost to the health department was ~$16 for a 30 day supply for a brand/non-generic HRT. The cost to the client is ~$22.40 for a 30 day supply (including dispensing fee). Prescription assistance programs are available for some of these medications.
Members wanted to tie HRTs to the continuum of HIV care, noting that a client who needs HRT would be better engaged in their HIV care if the program was paying for it. It could be seen as a barrier to care for the transgender population that their HRT is not covered. Members talked about tying HRT to clinical status. 
It’s very important that the Lead Agency and Grantee find this cost allowable and appropriate for the program. The pharmacy noted that there would be minimal financial impact. 

A motion was made by Jim Roth and seconded by Maribel Martinez to add all Hormone Replacement Therapies (HRT) to the Ryan White formulary. A roll call vote was held and yielded (6 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain) votes.  The motion passed.


	REVIEW MINIMUM STANDARDS OF CARE  
	Updates to the Minimum Standards of Care were reviewed by the committee. Members also again reviewed the Ambulatory Outpatient Medical Care standards for appropriateness. Jim Roth, Chair of the Planning and Evaluation committee, discussed the process the committee had gone through to review the document and make minor updates in 2014. Members were asked if they had any changes or comments to make and none were noted. 



	QUALITY MANAGEMENT UPDATE
	Collette Lawson discussed the Quality Management workgroup. The workgroup is working on creating a tool to assess wait times at ambulatory outpatient medical providers. The next meeting will be June 19th and the committee will be discussing the quarterly results of the Client Satisfaction Survey. 


	AFFORDABLE CARE ACT/ADAP /AICP UPDATE
	Members discussed ongoing issues with ADAP’s payments for health insurance plans not being credited to the correct client or being sent in the wrong amount. It’s been reported that clients are getting checks send back to them and then receiving cancellation notices in the mail. Concerns have been expressed to headquarters in Tallahassee as this is a statewide issue. 

Clients are not going without their meds as local Ryan White programs are being utilized to cover costs. The local area has not quantified this cost to our program. 

Members discussed what the Care Council could do about this issue. Sending a letter and/or putting together information and sending to the Lead Agency to pass along were discussed along with creating a community impact statement. Members were cautioned not to perform advocacy. 
Priya volunteered to craft a document and bring it to the next Health Services meeting in September. 

	ANNOUNCEMENTS/COMMUNITY CONCERNS
	Additional announcements were made that were shared via InfoShare.
Members asked to remind agencies that Ryan White is the payer of last resort and that clients should utilize co-pay cards etc. when they are available. 


	ADJOURNMENT
	There being no further business to come before the Health Services Advisory Committee, the meeting was adjourned at 2:47 p.m.
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